

The Association of VA Anesthesiologists

January 11th, 2017

The Honorable Robert A. McDonald Secretary of Veterans Affairs 810 Vermont Avenue Washington, DC 20420

Dear Secretary McDonald:

During the last two years the Association of VA Anesthesiologists (AVAA) and over 200 VA physician anesthesiologists have written several letters regarding our serious concerns with the proposal to establish full practice authority for nurse anesthetists. The majority of VA Chiefs of Anesthesiology have also expressed these same concerns. The physician anesthesiologists that AVAA represents would like to express their gratitude for publishing a final rule that does not include full practice authority for nurse anesthetists. We believe that continuing with the **team care model in Anesthesiology** will provide the **safest and best care for Veterans** that need anesthesia services.

We salute you and Undersecretary for Health Dr. Shulkin for your leadership in ensuring that our Veterans will stay safe and will be treated as we would like to be cared for ourselves.

We salute you for clarifying in the final rule that nurse anesthetists will not be granted full practice authority and will continue to practice in the proven team-based model and for not overriding the existing Anesthesia Handbook.

We salute you for not implementing a rule that would result in conflicts between and within facilities, and would ultimately be detrimental to safe and streamlined anesthesia care for Veterans.

We salute you for not implementing a rule that would break up anesthesia care teams throughout the VA and lower the standard of care for Veterans without a clear rationale.

We salute you for not implementing a rule that would force physician anesthesiologists to rescue patients under nurse anesthesia-only care and taking on responsibility and liability for medical decisions they did not make.

We salute you for not implementing a rule that proposed very significant system changes in Anesthesiology, which would have led to many unforeseen consequences that would have compromised patient care directly and indirectly.

We salute you for not implementing a rule that would have created a shortage of anesthesia providers in the VA as both nurse anesthetists and physician anesthesiologists may have been driven out of the system or would have been reluctant to consider the VA for potential employment.

President

Kay B. Leissner, MD Chief, Anesthesia and Critical Care Serv VA Boston HCS 1400 VFW Parkway West Roxbury, MA 02132 857-203-6070 857-203-5777 fax Kay Leissner@va.gov

President Elect

Yasser Sarkawi, MD Chief, Anesthesiology Birmingham, VAMC 700 South 19th Street Birmingham, AL 35233 205-212-3919 Yasser, sakawi@va.gov

Immediate Past President

Ann Walia, MD
Anesthesiology, Pain Management &
Perioperative care
Tennessee Valley Healthcare System
1310 24th Ave., South
Nashville, TN 37212
615-873-7003
615-873-7821 fax
ann.walia@va.gov

Vice President

Rafael Richards, M.D.
OIA Health Informatics
Baltimore VAMC
10 N Greene St
Baltimore, MD 21201
(410) 605-7000
Rafael Richards@va.gov

Secretary

Jessica Feinleib, M.D.
Staff Anesthesiologist
VA Connecticut Healthcare System
950 Campbell Ave
West Havem CT 06516
203-932-5711
Jessica. Feinleib@va.gov

Treasurer

Thomas Wong, MD Staff Anesthesiologist VA Connecticut Healthcare System 950 Campbell Ave West Havem CT 06516 203-932-5711 Thomas.Wong@va.gov

Regional Representatives

Gurdev Rai, MD
Chief, Anesthesiology and Perioperative
Medicine
VAECHCS
1055 Clermont Street
Denver, CO 80220
303-393-2883
Gurdev rai@va.gov

Thomas Fuhrman, MD, MMSc, FCCP Chief, Anesthesiology Service Bay Pines VAHS 10000 Bay Pines Blvd Bay Pines, FL 33744 727-398-6661 Ext 15832 Thomas, Buhman(@va.gov

Jessica Shanahan, M.D. Anesthesia and Critical Care Service VA Boston HCS 1400 VFW Parkway West Roxbury, MA 02132 857-203-6070 857-203-5777 fax Jessica.Shanahan@va.gov

Khurram Ghori, MD Staff Anesthesiologist Dept. of Anesthesiology Hunter Holmes McGuire VAMC 1201 Broad Rock Blvd Richmond, VA 23249 804-675-5000 Azarzoobi@gmail.com



The Association of VA Anesthesiologists

We would like to point out that full practice authority would not increase access to care, since there is no shortage of anesthesiologists in the VA system according to VA's own data. Even, if surveys currently underway suggest recruitment difficulties for anesthesia providers in some areas, it would be most important not to reconsider the APRN rule, but to work with the National Anesthesia Service to implement a safe and feasible solution based on the current Anesthesia Handbook. We should never compromise the quality of care for access reasons. Access problems need to be address, not by lowering the standard of care, but by finding solutions that maintain or improve the same quality of anesthesia care.

Finally, we continue to encourage you to consult with the President of the Association of VA Surgeons, Dr. Seth Spector, to obtain a comprehensive understanding of the positive impact that the final rule will have for surgical care. As a clinically practicing surgeon and Chief of Surgery at the Miami VA, Dr. Spector best represents the views of VA surgeons who work daily with the anesthesia care team to provide optimal surgical care for Veterans.

We would like to thank you for your service and leadership and most importantly, for your strong commitment to our Veterans. Again, we salute you for maintaining the team care model for VA Anesthesiology, which truly was the common sense decision.

Respectfully,

Kay B. Leissner, M.D.
President, Association of VA Anesthesiologists
Chief, Chief, Anesthesiology and Critical Care Service
VA Boston Healthcare System
VISN 1 Chief Anesthesiology Consultant
1400 VFW Parkway, West Roxbury MA 02132
Tel: (857) 203-6070; Fax: (857) 203-5777

cc: David J. Shulkin, M.D.

President

Kay B. Leissner, MD Chief, Anesthesia and Critical Care Serv VA Boston HCS 1400 VFW Parkway West Roxbury, MA 02132 857-203-6070 857-203-5777 fax Kay Leissner@va.gov

President Elect

Yasser Sarkawi, MD Chief, Anesthesiology Birmingham, VAMC 700 South 19th Street Birmingham, AL 35233 205-212-3919 Yasser.sakawi@va.gov

Immediate Past President

Ann Walia, MD
Anesthesiology, Pain Management &
Perioperative care
Tennessee Valley Healthcare System
1310 24th Ave., South
Nashville, TN 37212
615-873-7003
615-873-7821 fax
ann walia@va.gov

Vice President

ce President
Rafael Richards, M.D.
OIA Health Informatics
Baltimore VAMC
10 N Greene St
Baltimore, MD 21201
(410) 605-7000
Rafael.Richards@va.gov

Secretary

Jessica Feinleib, M.D.
Staff Anesthesiologist
VA Connecticut Healthcare System
950 Campbell Ave
West Havem CT 06516
203-932-5711
Jessica Feinleib@va.gov

Treasurer

reasurer
Thomas Wong, MD
Staff Anesthesiologist
VA Connecticut Healthcare System
950 Campbell Ave
West Havem CT 06516
203-932-5711
Thomas.Wong@va.gov

Regional Representatives

Gurdev Rai, MD Chief, Anesthesiology and Perioperative Medicine VAECHCS 1055 Clermont Street Denver, CO 80220 303-393-2883 Gurdev.rai@va.gov

Thomas Fuhrman, MD, MMSc, FCCP Chief, Anesthesiology Service Bay Pines VAHS 10000 Bay Pines Blvd Bay Pines, FL 33744 727-398-6661 Ext 15832 Thomas, fuhrman@va, gov

Jessica Shanahan, M.D. Anesthesia and Critical Care Service VA Boston HCS 1400 VFW Parkway West Roxbury, MA 02132 857-203-6070 857-203-5777 fax Jessica.Shanahan@va.gov

Khurram Ghori, MD Staff Anesthesiologist Dept. of Anesthesiology Hunter Holmes McGuire VAMC 1201 Broad Rock Blvd Richmond, VA 23249 804-675-5000 Azarzoobi@gmail.com